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                                                    THE PREZ SEZ 
                    
THE PREZ SEZ      March 2018 
 
March is finally here, the weather is still unpredictable, Chile tonight hot tamale. 
Spring will be here within a few weeks, about time. Time to get those Corvairs out of 
moth balls and back on the road. 
 
Recall will be here in about 10 weeks, get your hotel reservations in to the Hilton Gar-
den Inn I east Syracuse and send in registrations to Pam for the show. Dave Robinson 
is doing a great job again as Recall Chairman, thank you  Dave. Looking forward to a 
large turnout at Recall 2018. 
 
This has been another quiet month, Our March meeting will be here for our next get 
together, hope  to see you all on the first Thursday at Tabatha's. Think Spring.       Phil      
CNYCC 

                                             MARCH ACTIVITY   
       THIS MONTH WE’RE GOING BACK TO ORCHARD VALLE FOR THEIR 
SUNDAY BRUNCH. RESERVATIONS ARE  FOR NOON ON MARCH 18TH.  LO-
CATED AT 4693 ROUTE 20, LAFAYETTE.  I NEED THE HEAD COUNT FOR 
THEM SO PLEASE LET ME KNOW IF YOU’LL BE ATTENDING. CALL 689-
3366 OR E mail  ME AT ritac44@aol.com or Tim at n2czd@aol.com     
 $14.95 Adults, $6.95 Ages 5 - 11 
See you there!  
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    What to expect at the Orchard Valle Buffet 

This year’s 19th Annual Celebrate Commemorate Memorial Day Events will be held 
May 25-27 & 30 in Waterloo, NY. 
We will have more details soon. It is a nice day with all sorts of neat vehicles! 

                                         FAIRHAVEN BAYSIDE CRUISERS 2018 CAR SHOW 
 
              We plan on attending the car show on Saturday. I will send forms as soon as they show up. 
July 4 - 7, 2018 Tentative schedule provided by Save Our Fourth Association (S.O.F.A): Wednesday, July 
4 - Boat parade at Noon Thursday, July 5 - 7 p.m. Parade, music at Carnival Friday, July 6 - Community 
Church Smorgasbord, Carnival Kids Matinee, Music at Carnival Saturday, July 7 - 5K Run for Hospice, Bay-
side Cruisers Car Show, Children's Parade, Children's Matinee, Band Concert in the Park, Wall of fire at 9:15, 
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                                                         ACTIVITIES                                                                                     
      
Business meetings will be held at Tabatha’s 3160 Cold Springs Rd, Baldwinsville the first Thursday of each month. 
The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:00 so you can have something to eat before the meet-
ing  if you’d like. Meetings are in the side room, we order off her regular menu and will be given separate checks . 
Come early and enjoy a real home cooked meal!   
 
    
 
   March 1st — Regular business meeting Tabatha’s  
 
 
   March 18th —–  Noon  — brunch buffet at Orchard Valle, Lafayette Golf Club, 4693 Rt 20, Lafayette. Need a 
head count —please let me know if you can come.   
 
   April 5th — Regular business meeting Tabatha’s  
 
   May 3rd — regular business meeting Tabatha’s 
 
   May 20th — Sunday  —– caravan to Norwich Car Museum — all handicap accessible and scooters are available. 
Possible Sunday brunch at Fred’s Restaurant ( where we went before and was fabulous )  Time to be determined.  
 
 
   June 8th thru 10th — Recall, Hilton Garden Hotel   
 
   July 7th —–  Fair Haven Bayside Cruisers car show behind the firehouse. No entry blank available yet. Will send it 
as soon as we see one.  
 
   August 4th —– Port Byron car show. New location at the village park. As soon as we have more info we’ll pass 
iton. 
 
   August 12th — VW show date if they keep it as it usually is. Again, no info available but we’ll keep checking and 
pass it on as soon as we know.  
 
   September 9th —–   Wampsville car show 
 
   September  —– Jordan Fall Festival — no date given yet 
 
 
 
 
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or projects you’d 
like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance planning so please 
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

 

                                  Kitchen Corner                
 
 
 
                      Orange Pineapple Salad  
 
   1 ( 6oz ) pkg orange jello 
   1 c. boiling water 
   1 ( 3oz ) pkg cream cheese, softened 
   ½ c mayonnaise 
   1 Tbl vinegar 
   1 ½ c carrot, grated 
   1 ( 8oz ) can pineapple tidbits, drained 
      Combine Jello and water; stir until dissolved. 
    Add cream cheese, mayonnaise and vinegar; mix 
    until blended and refrigerate until partially set. 
   Add carrot and pineapple and mix well. Chill 
   until set. 
 
                 Baked Reuben Sliders  
 
   1 pkg Hawaiian Sweet rolls, sliced open 
   ½ c 1000 Island dressing 
   ½ lb corned beef, sliced thin 
   1 lb sauerkraut, drained 
   ¼ lb Swiss cheese, sliced 
   2 Tbl butter, melted 
      Preheat oven to 350°. Butter a 9 x 13 baking pan. 
   Put bottom side of rolls in the pan, spread ¼ c of the  
   dressing  on the rolls, then layer the corned beef on  
   the roll halves. Spread sauerkraut on the corned beef. 
   Then layer the Swiss cheese and the remaining dressing. 
   Put roll tops on each. Brush butter over tops. Place in 
    the oven for 15 to 20 mins or until cheese melts. Remove 
    from oven and cut out each roll.  
 
            Green Velvet Cheesecake Bars  
 
   1 c graham cracker crumbs 
   1 c chocolate graham cracker crumbs 
   1 stick butter, melted 
   1 oz green food coloring 
   3 ( 8oz ) pkgs cream cheese, softened 
   2/3 c sugar 
   3 eggs 
   ½ tsp vanilla extract 
   green sprinkles 
      Preheat oven to 350°. Butter a 9x9 pan. Combine 
   both graham crumbs, butter and green coloring. Stir 
   well to combine and press into the bottom of the 
   prepared pan. Beat together cream cheese and sugar. 
   Add eggs and mix well. Stir in vanilla extract. Pour 
   Mixture on the crust. Bake 40 mins or until center is  
   set. Cool for 15 mins, then refrigerate to cool  
   completely before slicing. Top with sprinkles.  
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                                                                                  SECRETARY’S REPORT    
         
                                                                                                                                                                              February 1st, 2018 
 
            President Phil Domser called the meeting to order at 7:00. 
 
            Secretary’s report‐ Motion made by Lew and seconded by Pete to dispense with the reading of the minutes. Motion 
approved. 
 
            Treasures report‐ Kevin stated the balance for the checking account $7,2081.51 motion to approve that amount was 
made by Corina and seconded by Lee. Motion approved. 
 
              Old Business‐ Recall 
                   Dave stated that the Trophies which will be the Licenses plates have been ordered. there will be a total of 33 for 
each year Including the Plates for Best of Show and People’s Choice.           
            Dave stated that we already have one registration of a couple and their daughter that will be attending Recall this year 
that are coming from the Netherlands. Welcome to the Verhee Family. 
   
                  The picture for the Cake and for the Dash plaques has been chosen and sent to Michelle for this year’s cake.  Thank 
you. 
  
            Parking Lot is all set and ready to go. 
 
            Please everyone continue to get Ad’s for the Booklet that is our big money maker. 
 
           The Hotel is set and taking reservations for Recall if anyone has any problems contact Pam O’Kussick at 315‐252‐8105 
or pokus4@msn.com. 
 
            A Meeting for the people Judging the Concours cars will take place at a later date. 
 
 
            New Business 
  
                  Our next Corvair Event will be March 18th at 12:00 for a Buffet Meal at the Orchard Valley country club, Located at 
4693 Rt 20 Lafayette New York. Please let Rita know if you plan on attending, and Thank you Rita for setting up this event. 
 
                    The after‐Christmas party which was held at the Inn of the Seasons was a wonderful event again this year. Thank 
you, Gloria, for setting up that event.  
 
                   Lew stated that due to someone retiring this year(Lew) there will be no Annual Father Day’s Car Show at the Scriba 
Fire Department this year. Boo  
 
                      50/50 Drawing winner was Tim in the amount of $21.00. 
 
                      Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tim and seconded by Marge and the meeting was adjourned at 
7:14.    
                          Respectfully submitted. 
                                  Pam O’Kussick  ,   Secretary 
 
                                      Those attending the February meeting Dave Robinson and Marge, Pete & Pam O’Kussick, Lee Evans, 
Corina Edwards, Phil & Martha Domser, Lew & Clara Halstead, Skylar Davis, Kevin & Gloria Fear., Tim & Rita 
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                                                                              TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
 
                                            HELLO AGAIN from the little Corvair Shop in Memphis NY. 
   Another month has slipped by with not a lot of Corvair activity in the shop Today is too good to believe , almost 70 degrees 
in February?  Too bad it probably wont last. We are looking forward to warmer weather.  
   I just worked a while in the shop yesterday , finishing up details on a new FC motor I built for the Rampy. I have a new re-
built 64 FC transaxle to mate with it. The 64 and 65 FC, and 65 up cars powerglides were upgraded to handle the extra horse-
power of the 164CU inch motors. I was lucky enough to parts out a 64 Greenbrier van a few years ago with original parts in it. 
I have always had early Transmissions against slightly upgraded 164CU Inch motors. I have suffered issues due to inadequate 
transmission capability. I plan on redoing the cylinders and pistons on the motor in the truck , then selling it. 
   I am working on replacing all but the indicator bulbs in my vehicles with brighter L E D bulbs. I have always wanted brighter 
gauge lights in the truck. I finally found some. 
    I am waiting for lifting help to get the club display motor off the trailer , and the next one on my  rolling work bench. After 
that things should move forward .I have a lot of ideas for the display trailer , I just hope I can do it all soon.  Then I hope to get 
it to any shows we go to. I still need to clean out some of my parts stash. I ended up with a lot  that I bought  from Ron’s and 
the Lottito East Syracuse collection. I have late model differentials and other parts here that I will never use. I also have one 
very good early windshield  to sell. I also have 2 Clark’s Black  seat kits , with 2 complete seats  to build for a 64 for sale. 
Make yourself a new set , and keep your old ones. I really need the space some of these things are taking up. 
    After I finish the Cord project , I hope to get the Lakewood finished and on the road , and then the coupe paint work. Both 
have nice new motors and transaxles in them . I have been running everything about once a month this year during the winter 
months.  
   We are hoping for better conditions this year for day trips in the Corvairs. We like to just get in and go on nice relaxed rides , 
sometimes including a simple enjoyable  picnic . 
   We plan on a few local shows this year , along with the Recall. This years Recall planning is going well with a few “tweaks” 
to the weekend . The gang is working hard on it. 
    We are looking forward to another fine food event at Orchard Valle. It has always been a good feed! 
    I am running out of Ideas , so I will wrap it up with pictures.   See you all at the next meeting.     
Our webmaster would like photos of your Corvair projects to put on the www.cnycorvair.com website. If you have taken any , 
please send them to   pics@cnycorvair.com  
  members can register at :  http://www.cnycorvair.com/cnycc_member_login.php 
     Regards , from Tim Colson   http://cnycorvair.com/Little_Corvair_Shop                                                                                        
              THINK RECALL 2018 ! 

                  This what happens if you are really “creative?”    I AM SURE YOU WILL FIND THESE FOR SALE AT 
THE UPCOMING CONVENTION  
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORT-
ERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE HELP 
THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 

Clark’s Corvair Parts® 
Our catalog lists over 15,000 parts for your Corvair.  We 
carry engine parts, body panels, upholstery and much 
more!  There are 1,000’s of reproduced items available, 
pages of technical information and lots of  
other helpful hints. 

Check us out at www.corvair.com or call today to order 
a copy of our printed catalog.  You will quickly see why 
we are the world’s largest supplier of parts and all your 
other Corvair needs.  Clark’s - More than Parts!  

Clark’s Corvair Parts® 400 Mohawk Trail, Shel-
burne Falls, MA  01370  

 (413)625-9776        www.corvair.com      email: 
clarks@corvair.com 
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